
 
 

ARTS ADVISORY GROUP 
 

Thursday, 1 November at 6:00pm 
 

Venue: Committee Room 
City of Vincent Administration and Civic Centre 

 

UNCONFIRMED MINUTES 
 

Attendees: 
 
City of Vincent Councillors 
Cr. Jimmy Murphy (Chair) (JM) 
Cr. Joanne Fotakis 
 
Community Representatives 
Ms Claire Stokes 
Ms Sioux Tempestt      
 
City of Vincent Officers 
David MacLennan – Chief Executive Officer (DL) 
Rosslind Ellis – Manager Marketing and Customer Service (RE) 
Tegan Patrucco – Arts and Activation Officer (TP) 
 
Apologies 
Michael Quirk – Director Community Engagement 
Mr Simon Venturi  
Mr Graham Hay 
Ms Julie Rosario 
Ms Kaye Guthrie Adonis  
Ms Laura Warren 
 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

1. Welcome / Declaration of Opening – Acknowledgement of Country 
 
JM opened the meeting at 6.04pm and acknowledged the traditional custodians of the 
land on which the meeting was held, and paid respect to the elders past, present and 
emerging.  

 
 

2. Apologies 
 
Michael Quirk, Simon Venturi, Graham Hay, Julie Rosario, Kaye Guthrie Adonis, and 
Laura Warren were noted as apologies.  

 
 

3. Confirmation of Previous Minutes – 6 September 2018  
 

The minutes from the previous meeting held 6 September 2018 were confirmed as a 
true and correct record.  

 
 

  



4. Business 
 

4.1 Nathan Giles Arts Strategy    
 
TP reported that she and JM had met with Nathan Giles from the Perth Public Art 
Foundation to discuss his work and the City of Vincent Arts Development Action Plan. 
Discussions included the model used by the City of Perth/Perth Public Art Foundation, 
and it was noted that the PPAF are able to conduct projects outside of the City of Perth 
boundaries.  

 
4.2 Arts Development Action Plan 2019-2020 Progress Update    
 
TP provided updates on the 2018/19 actions. It was noted that the Percent for Art 
review has been postponed until 2019. Discussion regarding updated Mural Guidelines 
and it was suggested that a set of criteria/guidelines be created in for each suburb in 
consultation with the Town Teams.  
 
Discussion regarding the pilot program of the Guerrilla Arts Project. JM will send RE 
and TP his thoughts on the direction of this.  
 

5. Visual Art Projects/Opportunities  
 
 5.1 Pride Artworks 
 

TP reported that four traffic control boxes were scheduled to be painted during 
November, and the Pride-themed Lightbox Laneway exhibition by artist Megan Baker 
would be installed on November 7th.  

 
 5.2 Murals: 
 

 Chatsworth Deli 
 
TP reported that Bec Abdy will be painting the Chatsworth Deli mural in mid-November. 
TP circulated pictures of the design.  
 

 West End Arts Precinct  
 
TP reported that she had met with the Chair of the West End Arts Precinct Town Team, 
Andrew Kailis, and looked at walls in the precinct that he would like to see murals on. 
TP will investigate with building owners and their level of interest in co-funded murals. 
TP noted that the Town Team has a good idea of the ‘vibe’ they are after.  
 

 Beatty Park  
 
TP reported that Beatty Park Leisure Centre has commissioned Jessee Lee Johns to 
design and paint a map mural showing the bike maintenance points in the City of 
Vincent. The map will also show key landmarks and buildings.  

 
5.3 Noongar Radio Uniforms   

 
TP reported that unfortunately Kambarni was unable to complete the uniform design, 
however Peter Farmer has expressed interest in completing the design.  
 

6. Performance Art Projects/Opportunities 
 

6.1 Styleaid 
 
TP reported that City of Vincent are the venue sponsor for Styleaid 2018 as part of the 
new partnership with the WA AIDS Council. TP advised that the event will be held on 
30th November at the Holmes à Court gallery in the West End Arts Precinct, and the 
Mayor will be making a speech. TP encouraged the Arts Advisory Group to attend the 
event.  

 



6.2 Leedy Streets Open 
 
TP reported that the themes for the two Leedy Streets Open Sundays in February 
/March 2019 were currently being organised and pitched to the local businesses for 
their engagement.  

 
6.3 City of Vincent Film Project  
 
TP reported that the submissions for the Film Project were open until the 30th November 
and that the opportunity had been widely advertised. TP encouraged Arts Advisory 
Group members to advertise the opportunity through their networks.  

 
 

7. Close / Next Meeting 
 

JM closed the meeting at 6.55pm. The next meeting will be held in 2019.  

 
 
 


